
 

2025 RH National Championship Bid 

The members of North Carolina Working Dogs of Carthage, NC are 
pleased to submit a bid to host the 2025 RH National Championships.  

National Event Bid Information 
Proposed Dates: November 21-23, 2025 
Judge Int’l FCI/SV Judge Andreas Quint 
Club and Officers North Carolina Working Dogs  

Craig Groh- President  
Craig Hahn-Vice President 
Karen Groh - Treasurer/Secretary 

Nosework Types Offered Tracking - Area - Mantrailing 
Closest Airport RDU- Raleigh Durham  
Location Carthage, North Carolina  

South East Region 
Weather 2024 

High Temp 60F - Low Temp 40F 
2023 
High Temp   68F -  Low Temp 52F 

Hotels Numerous pet friendly hotels & 
Camping within 20-25 min drive 

Contact Information Craig Groh 805-529-1005 
Craig@Grohaus.com 



 

Club Experience: 

The North Carolina Working Dogs Club hosted the first USCA RH National 
Championship in 2023. This event was a significant milestone for the 
USCA RH program. 

Craig and Karen Groh have also hosted the 2010 SW Regional Sieger 
Show & Breed Survey. 

Area 

Carthage, NC is a charming town located in Moore County, North Carolina. 
It was founded and incorporated in 1796. The town is known for its rich 
history, Golfing, Equestian & home of the Tyson & Jones Buggy Company 
1800s. Our County offers various specialized Rescue resources such as 
Urban Search and Rescue, Swift Water Rescue, Helicopter Search and 
Rescue, Wilderness Search & Rescue, and Mountain Search and Rescue. 

Nosework: 

 All Nosework testing areas are all conveniently located within short driving 
distances. 

 

Area search:  

 We have access to 10+ acres of 
pine forest dedicated for Level B 
Area Search and an additional 5+ 
Acres of pine forest dedicated for 
Level A 

   

 



 

Tracking will be pasture grass provided by our local farmers 

 

 

Mantrailing locations will be a mixture of rural/suburban 

 

 

 

 



 

Equipment 

North Carolina Working Dogs club has all the dexterity equipment needed 
for all levels of RH titles. 

  
 

      
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 

As a final note, we would like to dedicate this event in 
memory to Stephanie Dunion for her dedication to the 

German Shepherd Dog, USCA & RH Community 

 


